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President’s Message, Rich Shands 

Dear WTA  Members, 

I hope everyone’s year is off to a good start. It’s hard to believe 
we are practically 10 weeks in already! It will be another 
busy year! As a union we are at 100% enrollment. Thank you all 
for your support. As a Representative Assembly, we don’t take this 
lightly. It is a choice for WTA members to remain in the union and 
keep our voice strong. We will continue to represent you to the 
best of our ability.    

 

Our contract is up in June of 2021. We will be gearing up later this 
school year to begin negotiations. As that process begins, we will 
be reaching out to you all with updates. We also will be negoti-
ating a new APPR to reflect changes decided at the state level.    

 

“The only thing that remains the same is change.”  This quote con-
tinues to reflect what public education is all about. Whether we 
are talking about technology in the classroom, new challenges 
with students and different programs in the classroom, new re-
quirements for collecting and recording data and an increasing liti-
gious school environment to name a few. Some of these changes 
are positive, while others are not. We must continue to adapt to 
keep up with all the changes.   
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One thing I want to remind everyone about in this increasingly litigious environment 

is the use of school email. Over the years we have been told for FERPA reasons to not 

put a student’s name in the email heading. We have been told to put “student” or 

student initials. What everyone must be extremely conscience of is FOIL (Freedom of 

Information Law). Parents can and are using FOIL to obtain all district emails that ref-

erence their child. They can FOIL every email that has their student’s name, initials or 

student id number. That is why it is extremely important that our emails are profes-

sional and do not contain any negative personal judgements that could be used 

against us in any type of disciplinary situation. When a foil request goes in for any ini-

tials, for example, “JT”, all emails with those initials will be pulled out of the server 

and read through by administration. The emails that reference “JT’ are then provid-

ed to the person who made the FOIL request. Please use caution and good judge-

ment when using school email.    

 

Lastly, I want to thank everyone who came out for the “Adopt a Highway” cleanup. 

We had a great turnout. It was also nice to see some faces from different buildings at 

the welcome back Happy Hour. We need to do that more often! As always, if you 

have any questions or concerns, don’t hesitate to reach out!    

President’s Message  Continued 
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25 Year Members 
Submitted by: Melissa Servant 

WTA would like to congratulate the  

following individuals for being a special 

part of our district for the past 25 years:  

Christine Barritt  

Barbara Curiale  

Bill Earl  

Amy Gallagher  

Craig Ramsey  

Leo Sladewski  

Joe Zupan  



 

The Suzie Gaetano Award 
 Submitted by: Melissa Servant 

The Suzie Gaetano Award was presented 

this past September at the first Superin-

tendent's meeting of the school year.  

The recipient was decided upon by us, 

Suzie's colleagues.  Through a simple 

nomination process, faculty members 

identified Colleen Keesler, to be the per-

son selected as the one who carries on 

the legacy that Sue embodied while she 

worked as our colleague here at Wallkill.   
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Welcome New Faculty 
 

High School -  
 
Valerie Andryshak, Mathematics Teacher 
Karen Regino, Special Education Teacher  
 

Ostrander- 
 
Lori Sommer, Special Education Teacher 
 

Leptondale- 
 
Nicole Crowther, Special Education Teacher 
Ellen Landivar, Special Education Teacher 



Karen Regino (High School) 
 
I am a double alumni of Mount Saint Mary College in Newburgh, NY 
(B.A & M.S Ed.). I am very excited and humbled to have been chose 
to be a new member of the Wallkill team. I previously taught in the 
Warwick Valley Central School District for the last few years. In ad-
dition to being a teacher, I am also a very proud wife and mother! 
My husband is a previous Wallkill graduate himself! My son, Domi-
nic, is just over a year and is our absolute pride and joy.   
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Get to Know: Our Newest Members 
 

Lori Sommer (Ostrander Elementary) 

My name is Lori Sommer and I have been in the 

education field for the past 8 years. This will be 

my second year teaching full-time. I have had 

the experience working in several different 

schools and concentrating in special education 

for the past few years. I am looking forward to 

this school year at Ostrander and am thrilled to 

be joining the Wallkill community. Everyone has 

welcomed me with open arms and I am excited 

to be working with my team this year!  

Valerie Andryshak (High School) 

I received my Bachelor's degree from the State University of New 
York at Fredonia, where I majored in both Adolescent Education and 
Mathematics. I spent 1 year teaching Pre-calculus at SUNY Fredonia 
while also receiving my Master's degree there in Math Education. 
This is my first year teaching and I am very pleased to be instructing 
Algebra 1 and Algebra 1B at Wallkill Senior High School.  
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Neil Landivar (Leptondale) 

My name is Neil Landivar and I have been teaching for 9 years. Before coming to Wallkill, I 
taught Pre-K in NYC and then taught in special education settings. I have a husband named 
Cesar and will be married 2 years this fall. In my spare time I like to run, spend time with 
family, and watch football. I am very excited to be at Wallkill and have found everyone to 
be extremely welcoming!  

WTA Phone Banking 
 Submitted by: Melissa Servant 

Special Thanks for all your support! 

WTA & Randi Weingarten 
 Submitted by: Melissa Servant 

Dutchess Democratic Luncheon 
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Adopt-a-Highway Pictures—Submitted by Adam Selig 
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For the first time EVER in New York State history you will be able to VOTE EARLY in this 
November’s General Election. The next election will be the General Election to be held 
on Tuesday, November 5th, 2019. Polls will be open from 6 AM t o 9 PM everywhere. 

Early Voting starts THIS Saturday, October 26th through Sunday, November 3rd. You 
will only be able to vote early in the location listed below based on where you reside. 

Times vary based on location so please check your local Board of Elections for full in-
formation.  

Teachers and school staff in the Chicago Teachers 
Union and SEIU Local 73 are fighting for the needs 
of students, because educators want what stu-
dents need. For years now, they’ve been promised 
more classroom resources, smaller class sizes, 
more investment in staffing, and educational jus-
tice for students of color. Mayor Lori Lightfoot ran 
a campaign built on these promises, and the state 
of Illinois gave $1 billion to support Chicago’s stu-
dents’ needs. The money exists to invest in neigh-
borhood public schools that communities want, 
but the mayor isn’t working as a partner to make 
this happen. Now that teachers are asking her to 
fulfill her campaign promises, she hasn’t been will-
ing to follow through. That’s why the CTU is on 
strike—and that’s why we’re asking you to show 
your solidarity and support. -Quoted from Randi 
Weingarten (AFT president) 

WTA Supports Chicago Teachers Union 
Submitted by: Melissa Servant 

Early Voting Information 
Submitted by: Melissa Servant 

Shared by Mike Grubiak 
NYSUT Regional Political Organizer 

JGBMS Wearing Red! 
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olitical ction orner 

Greetings, WTA Sisters and Brothers!  
I’m Marie Lysandrou, your Political Action Coordinator, and I’d like to pass along 
some important news. Early Voting has come to New York! For the first time, New 
York State residents may cast their votes up to 10 days in advance of Election Day. 
I’ve included the infographic to the left to help you determine convenient polling lo-
cations and other helpful information. This link will take you to a website which will 
advise you on polling places, available dates and times for all NY counties. 

Did you know…. 

…. you are entitled to up to 3 paid hours during your 

workday to vote on 11/5/19?  This must be either at the 

beginning or end of your day. Have your request into 

your building principal no later than October 31st specify-

ing whether you are taking an AM or PM release. Nothing 

is needed in AESOP. 

I would love to pass along some photos to NYSUT of our members availing 
of Early Voting. Please send me your pics at mlysandrou@msn.com! Thank 
you! 

 Upper Hudson Central Labor Council/HVALF 
 
I have been attending the Central Labor Council meetings in Kingston at the NYSUT Mid-Hudson 
Regional Office. Most recently, we have been phone banking for labor endorsed candidates (more 
on that below!). There are a number of canvassing and phone banking events happening region 
wide, and we would welcome and very much appreciate your time.  Please follow this link to see 
events that might fit into your schedule. This is a great way for members to participate! Please let 
me know if you’re interested, and I’ll hook you up!  mlysandrou@msn.com  

https://www.voteearlyny.org/#!Ulster
mailto:mlysandrou@msn.com
https://hvalf.org/events
mailto:mlysandrou@msn.com
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Labor Endorsed Candidates 
 

Although this is an “off year” election, it has never 

been more important to be fully engaged in your 

constitutional right to make your voice heard. As 

always, NYSUT supports candidates that embody 

justice and reflect the values and needs of working 

people, their families and for all those who cannot 

advocate for themselves, regardless of party affilia-

tion. Please review this handy guide that outlines 

the Labor Endorsed Candidates in our area. Feel free 

to contact me if you need one for other NY counties. 

In other news, the WTA would like to con-
gratulate all the recipients of the 2019 La-
bor Heroes Awards, which was held earli-
er this month. A special shout out to our 
very own Melissa Servant for receiving 
the Norma Rae Award for her tireless 
efforts in political action.  

https://mac.nysut.org/issues
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/nysut-mac/id575255229
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=org.nysut.mac.actioncenter

